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February 25, 2015 

The Honourable Leona Aglukkaq   Mr. Jim Ellis 
Minister of the Environment    CEO, Alberta Energy Regulator 
Les Terrasses de la Chaudière    1000, 250 – 5 Street SW 
10 Wellington Street, 28th Floor    Calgary, Alberta 
Gatineau, Quebec     T2P 0R4 
K1A 0H3 
 
Dear Minister Aglukkaq and Mr. Ellis: 
 
I am writing to you as the Chair of the Joint Review Panel (Panel) considering the Pierre River Mine 
(PRM) project applications. The federal Minister of the Environment and the Alberta Energy Regulator 
(AER) established the Panel through an agreement signed on May 30, 2012, that set out the Panel’s 
authority and the terms of reference for the Panel’s review of the project. 
 
My purpose in writing is to advise you that on February 23, 2015, Shell Canada Energy, the PRM project 
proponent, advised the Panel that it was formally withdrawing its PRM project applications. A copy of 
that letter is attached. In its capacity as a hearing panel of the AER, the Panel has accepted the withdrawal 
of the applications.  
 
While the Panel has ceased work under the above-noted agreement and terms of reference, the Panel 
requests that both of you advise us in writing that there is no longer a need for an environmental 
assessment of the PRM project and that the joint review proceeding is terminated. 
 
We look forward to receiving your respective responses in due course.  
 

Yours truly, 

Alex Bolton 
Joint Review Panel Chair 
 
cc: Ron Hallman, President CEAA 
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